
Garfield County Board of Commissioners Record 
Burwell, Garfield County, Nebraska 
 

The Garfield County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, January 28th, 2025, at 1:30 p.m. in 
the Commissioners Room at the Garfield County Courthouse in Burwell, Nebraska pursuant to 
public notice posted in three public places. Chairman Zulkoski called the meeting to order at 
1:30 p.m. with the following present: Commissioners, Zulkoski, Hurlburt and Krause. 
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to approve the agenda, second by Krause. Roll call vote: Aye, all; Nay, 
none. 
 
Motion made by Krause to approve & adopt the minutes of last County Commissioners meeting 
held January 14, 2025, second by Hurlburt. Roll call vote: Aye, all; Nay, none. 
 
In unfinished business, the temporary law enforcement interlocal agreement with the City of 
Burwell was discussed. Jeff Pohl was present on behalf of the city along with Sheriff Cox. The 
temporary agreement would be in effect through September of 2025 while issues are worked 
out and a more permanent agreement can be established. Motion made by Hurlburt to approve 
the temporary agreement as presented, second by Krause. Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
Gary Kinney, Road Superintendent, presented information on the road department. He shared 
updates on the Lowery Bridge project and the current happening in the road department.  
 
Commissioner Hurlburt mentioned that she was recently informed that the Cedar River Road 
Asphalt project submitted for Congressionally Directed Spending Request to the Senate 
Committee on Appropriations has made it to the floor for potential approval. Some discussion on 
how the county will proceed if the project is approved.  
 
Motion made by Krause to appoint Kyle Rowse to the Planning and Zoning Board, second by 
Zulkoski. Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
Matt Childress representing Applied Connective Technologies, presented quotes for various 
services for the County. He also shared information on some grants that they have assisted the 
County with applying for. If awarded these grants, some projects will be eligible to apply for 
reimbursement.    
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to approve claims and payroll submitted for the month of January, 
second by Krause. Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
The draft audit report was reviewed, and the representation letter was signed by the Board 
Chairman, County Clerk and County Treasurer.  
 
Chairman Zulkoski directed the meeting to public comments, with no comments noted.  
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to adjourn the meeting, second by Krause. Aye, all; Nay, none. With 
no further business, Chairman Zulkoski adjourned the meeting at 3:04 p.m. 
 
 
Attest: ______________________   Attest:  _______________________     
 Keri L. Koenigsberg,         Jerome Zulkoski, 
            Garfield County Clerk                    Chairman of the Board 


